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Join us on  

Western Plains Careers 

Expo (Years 11 & 12) 

Thurs 22nd April 

Term 2 Pupil Free Days  

Fri 21st  - Mon 24th May  

K-6 Easter Hat Parade 

Thurs 1st April 

K - 12 ANZAC Ceremony 

Mon 26th April 

K-12 Cross Country 

Wed 31st March 

Last Day of Term 1 

Thurs 1st April 

Students Return Term 2 

Tues 20th April 

School Holidays 

Fri 2nd April - Mon 19th April 

Primary Barwon Cross 

Country 

Fri 30th April  

   Relieving Principal’s Report  

We have finished Term 1 with a BANG!!, during the last few 
weeks we have had the whole school Cross Country, Movie 
night, Bush Poets visit, Easter hat parade, The Nanga Mai 
award celebration, crazy sock day whilst still continuing with 
our students learning opportunities. 

Today we celebrated the 15th annual Nanga Mai awards.  
Tom Barker and Priscilla Strasek were the recipients of the 

Outstanding Leadership in Aboriginal Languages award. This is a prestigious 
and well deserved award for this couple who are committed to Aboriginal 
language and culture programs within our school.  

Students will return to school on Tuesday 20th April. Staff will be participating in 
a Cultural Awareness day travelling to Angeldool Station and Angeldool Mission. 
We are fortunate to have the support of our local ACEG and AEO’s (Ros & 
Tania) for their assistance in the organisation of this valuable day of learning.   
Once again our thanks to Rory & Joan Treweeke for allowing us to visit them and 
listen to information about our local river systems. 

Term 2 will once again be a busy term with loads of events and excursions 
planned. Please make sure you check your child's school bag for permission 
notes and check out our Skoolbag app along with our FaceBook page. 

https://console.skoolbag.com.au 
https://www.facebook.com  
  
At the beginning of Term 2 Mr Finter will continue to be on secondment at 
another school, when I speak with him he tells me how wonderful our school, 
students and staff are, he is very proud of Lightning Ridge Central school and is 
itching to return.  

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of 
the language and  Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 

waan = work gaba = good 

waan gaba = good work 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

A busy Term 1 has come to an end, after a number of events such as Lots of Socks Day, 
Cross Country, King of the Court Dodgeball and many more. This wide variety of exciting 
and educational events for our students will continue early in Week 1 of Term 2.  

Former NRL player Alan Tongue will visit the school to deliver the Voice Against Violence 
workshops to students in Years 9-12. The purpose of these workshops is to increase 
participants' awareness and understanding of the serious issue of gender-based 

violence. Participants are provided with insights into what this violence is, the different forms it takes, the 
consequences and why it occurs.  

Early in Term 2, students from Years 7-10 will participate in the WWI Living History incursion. Shane 
Blackman will return the school with an interactive look at the life of our soldiers and nurses in The Great 
War. This WW1 education workshop ensures that future generations of Australians do not forget the 
sacrifice made by the 330,000 men and women that served during WW1. This incursion has been a great 
success in the past and we look forward to the impact it will have on the budding young historians in 
Stage 4 and 5 here at LRCS. 

In order for our students to take part in these amazing activities they need to be here at school. Of course 
‘Everyday Counts’, but so does every minute. Students are expected to be at school by 8:40 am, in full 
school uniform, with all necessary equipment, so that they can be successful in their learning. I would 
encourage all students to be in the Right Place at the Right Time next term.  

This Fortnights PBL focus is 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for Learning focus with 

our Students each fortnight. Students who show exceptional PBL values are                           

rewarded throughout the year with excursions, special activities and treats.  

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Secondary & Primary - Show Respect 

Show respect by using manners and speaking respectfully  

This symbol represents an owl's eyes and beak because it is a locally significant 

animal that even non-Aboriginal folklore recognises as wise and deserving respect. 

Primary Students should arrive at school by 8:55am 

Secondary Students should arrive at school by 8:40am   

LATE IS NOT GREAT 

If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

Thankyou 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Malcolm Sloan  ES1P 

Malcolm was nominated by Mrs Cross for believing in himself and having a go at 

new tasks. Awesome job Malcolm! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Lennox Hawkins-Lohse  S1D 

Lennox was nominated by Mrs Slater for moving to the next stage in reading, 

working hard to sound out words and reading with fluency. Excellent effort Lennox! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Mehnah Brown  S3C 

Mehnah was nominated by Mr Bonsing for having a go in Mathematics even when 

she found the work a little difficult. Awesome Job Mehnah! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Chloe Charty  S2H 

Chloe was nominated by Mr Bonsing for helping to keep our school and            

playground clean and tidy. Top Effort Chloe! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Nathaniel Fields-Walford  Yr 10 

Nathaniel was nominated by Mr Goodall for continually applying himself and giving 

the task his best shot. Keep it Up Nat! 



Lots of Socks Day  

 

Thank you to our students and staff who supported the 'Lots of Socks Day' at school this week. We raised 

$125 for the Down Syndrome organisation who provide support, information and advocacy for people with 

Down syndrome and their families!  



Leadership Day 
2021 Student Leadership Day  

House Captains, Student Council Representatives and School Captains enjoyed the 2021 Student 
Leadership Day held on Monday 15th March 2021, hosted in B2 and under the Primary COLA. Students 
participated in a range of leadership games and learning activities and here’s what a few students had to 
say. 

Taleah: I enjoyed working alongside the K-6 students as they were enthusiastic and showed an 
outstanding knowledge of what leadership looks like. 

Max: My favourite part of the day was the leadership games. I enjoyed the game where we used clap 
sticks and the talking stick. 

Billy-Jo: Making new friends was the highlight of my day. 

Maddy: I enjoyed the games. 

Kobi and Riley: Our favourite game was ‘rob the nest’ because we like team sports. 

THIKKABILLA VIBRATIONS ARE COMING TO LIGHTNING RIDGE TO PERFORM AT THE 2021 
EASTER FESTIVAL. 

WE ARE CALLING FOR STUDENTS TO REPRESENT  OUR SCHOOL AND PERFORM ABORIGINAL 
DANCE AS PART OF THE OPENING CEREMONY ON THE SATURDAY MORNING OF THE 
FESTIVAL. 

There will be a workshop on Friday 2nd April 2021, at the Lightning Ridge Sporting Complex,             
from 10am-1pm. 

This workshop is free and is the only opportunity students have to learn the dances. 

This is open to ALL students, but numbers are limited. 

If you would like your child to participate in this, please bring them to the dance workshop. 

Thikkabilla Vibrations 



      Primary Deputy Principal’s Report 

Nanga Mai Award Ceremony 

Congratulations to Tom Barker and Priscilla Strasek who were awarded the Nanga Mai Outstanding        
Leadership in Aboriginal Languages at the 15th annual Nanga Mai Award Ceremony presented via live 
stream on Wednesday 31st March 2021.  

The Nanga Mai Outstanding Leadership in Aboriginal Languages Award is presented to a NSW                  
Department of Education employee who demonstrated a strong commitment to improving educational         
outcomes for Aboriginal students through implementation of a school Aboriginal Languages program.   

 

Priscilla Strasek, the Culture NEST AECG 
Project Officer along with Tom Barker have 
worked tirelessly over the past 2 years with the 
Gamilaraay, Yuwaalaraay, Yuwaalayaay 
language and culture programs within Lightning 
Ridge Central School.  

This dynamic team have maintained the 
language and culture program since the 2019. 
They have trained Language and Culture Tutors 
and Educators in developing programs.  

Priscilla and Tom have been nominated not only 
for their outstanding contribution to the language 
and culture within the area but also for their 
humble personas and dedication to the wider 
school community. 





  



 
 



 



 

FOR THE SAFETY OF THE CHILDREN 
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